
We are now in the heart of the winter off season, so I hope you are enjoying some time away from your 

place of employment.  With such a long and grueling summer of 16, this down time is crucial to spend with 

family, friends and by yourself, in an effort to recharge the batteries.  We have enjoyed a mild winter so far 

and the snow that has fallen is long gone with the recent January thaw.  It is a nice feeling to see healthy, 

exposed turf as we enter the second half of January.

 GCSANE recently held its annual meeting at the Renaissance Hotel at Patriot Place, which was a 

huge success. The day was packed with information, great food and some great networking with new and 

old friends.  I was very happy to see our allied associations all had representation at the meeting and most 

had an opportunity to speak to the crowd.  With the past two annual meetings at Fenway, last month at the 

Warrior Ice Arena and the 2016 Annual Meeting at Patriot place, I would be remiss if I did not recognize 

Brian Skinner and Mike Luccini for their forward thinking. They have created a vibe that is really enjoy-

able for all that attend.  I also need to thank Don Hearn and the Board of Directors for their efforts in each 

of their respective roles.  It is very impressive to observe how well the machine will run when firing on all 

cylinders.  

 It is my intent as President, to lead GCSANE as an association that is of high value to the members, 

always remembering why it was formed back in 1924.To provide a means for members to discuss issues and 

success stories in an effort to gain knowledge, to receive education, to network with peers, build friendships 

and have a great deal of fun along the way.  We will also continue to strengthen our cherished relationships 

with our allied associations.  I look forward to a great 2017 season and hope to see you at a future meeting.

Dave Johnson,

GCSANE President
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GCSANE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
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David W. Johnson
Wianno Club
155 West Street, Osterville, MA 02655
508-428-6981
Email: Djohnson.wgc@gmail.com

VICE PRESIDENT
Jeffrey Urquhart
Milton Hoosic Club
70 Green Lodge Street, Canton, MA 02021
781-828-2953 Fax 781-828-3220
Email: jmartin101@gmail.com

SECRETARY/TREASURER
Donald D’Errico
Spring Valley Country Club
25 Tiot Street, Sharon, MA 02067
508-530-2113
Email: donny@springvalleycountryclub.com

DIRECTOR, SCHOLARSHIP & BENEVOLENCE
David Stowe, CGCS
Newton Commonwealth Golf Club
212 Kenrick Street, Newton, MA 02458
617-789-4631
Email: Newtonmaint@aol.com

DIRECTOR
Peter J. Rappoccio, CGCS
Concord Country Club
246 ORNAC, Concord, MA 01742
978-371-1089 Fax: 978-369-7231
Email: gcs@concordcc.org

DIRECTOR, AFFILIATE
Ed Downing
New England Specialty Soils
435 Lancaster Street, Leominster, MA 01453
978-230-2300
Email: eddowning@me.com

GOLF CHAIRMAN
John Ponti
Nehoiden Golf Club
106 Central Street, Wellesley, MA 02481
781-283-3240
Email: jponti@wellesley.edu 

DIRECTOR
Brian F. Skinner, CGCS
Bellevue Golf Club
320 Porter Street, PO Box 760661, Melrose, MA 
02176
781-665-3147 Fax 781-665-1019
Email: brianskinner@bellevuegolfclub.com

PAST PRESIDENT
Michael Luccini, CGCS
Franklin Country Club
672 E. Central Street, Franklin, MA 02038
508-528-6110 Fax: 508-528-1885
Email: Mluccini@franklincc.com

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Donald E. Hearn, CGCS
300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766
774-430-9040
Email: donhearn@gcsane.org

GCSANE Headquarters
300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766
Tel: (774) 430-9040
Web Site: www.gcsane.org

Any opinions expressed in this publication are those of the author and/or 

person quoted, and may not represent the position of GCSANE. Information 

contained in this publication may be used freely, in whole or in part, without 

special permission as long as the true context is maintained. We would 

appreciate a credit line.

 

1 mm. & 2mm. Top Dressing Sand 

Rootzone Mixes z  HD & Buff Bunker Sand 

Divot Blends z Tee Mixes 

Bridging Stone z Cart Path Mix  z Soil Blend 

 

We will customize blends to meet your specific needs! 

435 Lancaster Street, Leominster, MA 01453 

Ed Downing
Cell: 978-230-2300 Email: ed@nesoils.com

Bob Doran
Cell: 978-230-2244 Email: bob@nesoils.com

Office: 978-466-1844 Fax: 978-466-1882
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Our thanks to the superintendents who hosted our meetings in 2016.

April – The Bear Cup, Olde Scotland Links Golf Club, Jim Small, CGCS

May – Joint meeting with Rhode Island GCSA, Franklin Country Club, Mike Luccini, CGCS

June – Scholarship and Benevolence, Cyprian Keyes, Jason Paradise and Dick Zepp, CGCS

August – Championship, Marlborough Country Club, Ken Crimmings, CGCS

September – Member Guest, Blue Hill Country Club, Jason Adams

October – Concord Country Club, Member-Member, Peter Rappoccio, CGCS

October – Wianno Club, Assistants Tournament, Dave Johnson

November – Milton Hoosic Club, Nine-Hole, Jeff Urquhart

Many times superintendents are reluctant to host an event. It may 
be the fear of your peers coming to your course with an overly criti-
cal eye that makes them shy away. Others may think their course 
or meeting facility doesn’t meet expectations. Still others may 
think there will be added pressure to make the course look like it 
was prepared for the member guest. The only pressure is what you 
create for yourself. The Association makes no demands and expects 
only a friendly member willing to lend a light hand to make the 
day a success. He or she can be involved to whatever extent they 
feel comfortable. Attending meetings are important. I’ve been 
attending meetings for almost fifty years and all have provided 
something for me to admire and take note of. Of equal importance 
are the people I’ve been paired with at meetings where golf is part 
of the day. I can say, without hesitation, I’ve never been paired with 
someone I didn’t like. Sure, I liked some more than others, but I 
never got stuck with a jerk. I’ve also had the opportunity to learn 
something interesting about the people I’ve met over the years. 
From some I’ve learned there is more to life than turf. From others 
I’ve learned that life is a cycle that most of us go through. I’ll delve 
more into this topic in a future column.

We met for dinner with the 
Officers and Executive Director 
of the New England PGA a 
few weeks ago. This was a nice 
way to meet our counterparts 
and talk about our respective 
associations and our relation-
ships. While we’re responsible 

for different areas of the golf experience, we’re responsible in part 
for the success of our club or course. We agreed that there are areas 
where we can cooperate to inform our respective members of the 
importance of working together rather than being islands where we 
ignore, challenge or outright reject the spirit of cooperation needed 
to make our jobs easier and our lives calmer. Keep in mind that 
golf professionals have their own set of challenges that we might 

not be aware of. While these challenges may not seem like a big 
deal, they are if you’re trying to please a member or customer.

The Partnership Promotion Program pamphlet has been sent 
to all Friends of the Association and Affiliate Members of the 
Association. The program is the same as last year and we hope 
all our Friend and Affiliate Members will find value from this 
opportunity. Last year thirty-four companies took advantage of 
the program. We hope more will do so this year. In addition to of-
fering support of the Association it provides advertising value, and 
additional exposure for commercial Members of the Association. 
Ed Downing, the Affiliate Liaison on the Board of Directors, has 
put in a lot of time to help grow this program in a way that makes 
sense for companies to use this opportunity to create more aware-
ness for their company and sales representatives.

The Annual Meeting was a very 
successful event. The turnout 
was excellent. In addition to 
the election of officers and 
directors, presentation of the 
Distinguished Service Award to 
Bob Healey, who, by the way, 
made a magnificent speech as 
to the value of membership, the 

importance of supporting the Association and fund raising for the 
Scholarship and Benevolence Fund, was a highlight of the day. Bob 
is one of the most hard working and dedicated individuals I’ve had 
the opportunity to work with and is truly worthy of the accolades 
he received.

Thoughts From Your Executive Director by Don Hearn
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Time For A Laugh! 
By Don Hearn

I thought this was a good time to bring some 
lightheartedness to the NEWSLETTER. 
This month what you’ll read below are bits I 
gleaned from the web.
I got home, and the phone was ringing. 
I picked it up, and said ‘Who’s speaking 
please?’ And a voice said ‘You are.’”
I phoned my local golf course. I said ‘Is this 
the local golf course? ‘He said ‘It depends 
where you’re calling from.’”
Now, most dentists’ chairs go up and down, 
don’t they? The one I was in went back and 
forwards. I thought ‘This is unusual’. And 
the dentist said to me ‘Mr. Vine, get out of 
the filing cabinet.’
I was getting into my car, and this guy says 
to me “Can you give me a lift?” I said “Sure, 
you look great, the world’s your oyster, go 
for it.’
Two cannibals eating a clown. One says to 
the other “Does this taste funny to you?”
You know, somebody actually complimented 
me on my driving today. They left a little 
note on the windscreen, it said ‘Parking 
Fine.’ So I thought that was nice.”
Two silk worms had a race. They ended up 
in a tie.
Acupuncture: a jab well done. That’s the 
point of it.
Two hats were hanging on a hat rack in the 
hallway. One hat said to the other: ‘You stay 
here; I’ll go on a head.’
The midget fortune-teller who escaped from 
prison was a small medium at large.
When cannibals ate a missionary, they got a 
taste of religion.
These are paraprosdokians. I don’t what that 
word means either, but I know what’s below 
is funny. Actually, paraprosdokians are 
figures of speech in which the latter part of a 
sentence or phrase is surprising or unexpect-
ed; frequently humorous.
Where there’s a will, I want to be in it.
Since light travels faster than sound, some 
people appear bright until you hear them 
speak.
If I agree with you, we’d both be wrong.
I didn’t say it was your fault, I said I was 
blaming you.
You do not need a parachute to skydive. You 
only need a parachute to skydive twice.
I used to be indecisive. Now I’m not so sure.
Going to church doesn’t make you a 
Christian any more than standing in the 
garage makes you a car.
You’re never too old to learn something 
stupid.

Steve Murphy Announces Retirement 
by Greg Cormier, CGCS- Newsletter Editor

Steve Murphy has been the Superintendent 
at Larry Gannon Municipal Golf Course 
since 1976. This alone is quite an accom-
plishment, however there is much more 
to Steve’s career besides being a superin-
tendent. Steve has been in the golf busi-
ness for 56 years! He started as a caddy at 
Framingham Country Club where he later 
transferred to the Grounds Maintenace 
Department. From Framingham, he at-
tended UMASS Stockbridge. While at 
UMASS he completed an internship at The 
Country Club in Brookline, MA. After 
college he landed his first superintendent 
job at Pinecrest Golf Course in Holliston, 
MA. After a short period at Pinecrest, he 
was hired by the city of Lynn, MA to run 
Larry Gannon Municipal Golf Course. 
The course was run by city employees with 
no turf background prior to Steve’s arrival. 
One of his most memorable moments was 
obtaining a $50,000 grant to construct 18 
natural turf tees to replace the astro-turf tee 
surfaces they had at the time. Steve recalls 
designing the tees himself and even having 
his wife out on the course with him on the 
weekends to shoot grades.

Like most superintendents Steve was 
putting in the usual 70-80 hours a week 
when he was told by his superior in Lynn 
that he wasn’t allowed to work over 40 
hours. This prompted him to start an ir-
rigation company with his brother on the 
side. Greenway Irrigation was formed to 
install residential irrigation systems. They 
later purchased a Ditch Witch and started 
servicing golf courses with the ability to 
pull pipe and wires. After seeing Bill Flynn 
start to manage golf courses, Steve decided 
that he could also start a management 
company. He partnered with Mike Foster, 
the Golf Pro at Gannon, to form Golf 
Facilities Management in 1988. In 2001 he 
switched business partners, and still works 
with, Chris Carter who is the Golf Pro at 
Hillview Country Club. Hillview was the 
company’s first contract. Beverly Golf and 
Tennis was added and then in 2002 he took 
over Gannon Municipal as a private con-

tract after taking an early retirement from 
the City of Lynn.

I asked Steve if he would have done any-
thing differently with his career and he 
said “no”. It is a great accomplishment to 
have done so many things and be able to 
look back and not have wanted it differ-
ently. When I asked him what advice he 
would give a person just starting out in our 
business he said “ He never felt that he was 
the smartest guy in the room, but he always 
knew he could out work everyone else”. He 
followed that up noting that there are a lot 
of superintendents operating at an extreme-
ly high level of intensity. Although it is very 
impressive and they have accomplished 
many great things, he cautioned that you 
don’t want to burn yourself out too quick. 
He also mentioned that superintendents 
or future superintendents should not turn 
their back on public golf. He said the clien-
tele at a public golf facility often appreciates 
your hard work and can be easier to work 
with than at some of the private clubs. 
Words of wisdom from someone who has 
seen it all!

Steve values his membership and involve-
ment in GCSANE. He served as the Golf 
Chairman for 9 years and has been a con-
tributing member of our association since 
1976. Moving forward, Patrick Manning 
has been hired as the new superintendent 
at Gannon. Steve will continue to check in 
on each of the three courses his company 
manages Gannon Municipal, Beverly Golf 
and Tennis, and Hillview. During the off-
season he will spend his time in Naples, FL 
playing golf and spending time with family. 
We congratulate Steve on his long career as 
Superintendent and his continued success 
as a business owner. 
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Bob Healey Receives Distinguished Service Award 

Bob Healey has been chosen as this year’s recipient of the 
Association’s highest honor, the Distinguished Service Award.  The 
award was presented at the Annual Meeting, January 12, 2017. 
 
Bob has been a steadfast supporter of the Association and its activi-
ties for over twenty-five years. He has served the Association in 
multiple capacities.

As a member of the board of directors he represented the Friend 
and Affiliate Members as their liaison to the board.

He is an active member of the Scholarship and Benevolence 
Committee and has devoted countless hours to the annual tourna-
ment held to raise funds for scholarships and benevolent aid for our 
members and their family members.

He has enthusiastically served as chairman of the Bylaws 
Committee and the committee formed to review the Association’s 
Code of Ethics. Bob took on the review of both entities with a 
commitment to root through the documents with the precision of a 
seasoned editor.

Bob served as chairman of the Association’s 75th year anniversary 
celebration and gathered photos and historical information that 
was shared with event attendees. 

He currently serves the Town of Natick as a Town Meeting 
Member and a member of the town’s Sassamon Trace Golf Course 
Advisory Committee.

Bob also contributes to the Massachusetts golf community by serv-
ing as a volunteer on the Massachusetts Golf Association’s Course 
Rating Team.

He is the owner of Irrigation Management and Services. A Natick 
based company that provides irrigation consulting to golf courses, 
parks, and commercial and private properties. He is a member of 
the American Society of Irrigation Consultants (ASIC).

His friend of many years, Mike Hermanson, stated “NEVER in my 
42 years as a member of GCSANE have I seen ANY member work 
harder for our association.”

Bob and his wife Ginger are the proud parents of Michael and 
Tristen.

Congratulations to our good friend Bob Healey!
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SALEM -- For the second time in its history and the first time in 
16 years, the U.S. Senior Open will be held at Salem Country Club 
next summer. 

The renowned tournament was played at the historic Peabody 
course back in 2001 and is slated to return this coming June, when 
dozens of the wor1d’s top senior golfers will battle it out on the 
challenging Donald Ross layout with hopes of bringing home the 
coveted Francis D. Ouimet Memorial Trophy. 

Six months may seem like a long time out, but the preparation for 
the summer of 2017’s premier senior golf event is already in full 
force -- and rightfully so. 

No, there’s not much one can do to completely protect fairways, 
greens and tee boxes during the winter months, but a careful and 
strategic approach during the offseason can actually make all the 
difference. 

“Every day is different and Mother Nature dictates what we do and 
how we do it,” said Salem Country Club’s long-time golf course 
superintendent, Kip Tyler. “It always keeps it interesting.” 

Tyler and his full time staff have been working ‘round the clock to 
make sure they do everything they can to prepare the course for 
New England’s coldest season. Whether that’s removing leaves to 
prevent the suffocation of grass or covering precious putting greens 
with a variety of tarps or covers, they are precautions that must be 
taken. It’s a tedious process, but one that can’t be taken lightly. 

Just ask Tyler, who was on hand for 2001 ‘s Senior Open when a 
brutally cold and nagging winter forced a delayed seasonal open 
at Salem CC and left his grounds crew in scrambling mode in 
preparation for the bio event. ”It was really tough. Everything was 
good going into the winter, but then all the ice built up and there 
was a lot of dead grass,” Tyler recalled. “It took us a while to get the 
course back to good playing conditions; I think the course stayed 
closed until late May.” 

While there’s nothing anyone can do to fully prevent a repeat of 
such conditions, there are still things Tyler and his crew can do to 
limit the likelihood of that. 

Step 1 is the permeable and impermeable green covers, which are 
carefully placed on a number of putting surfaces throughout the 
6,900-yard layout. Deciding whether to use a permeable or im-
permeable cover depends on sun exposure and tree cover, whereas 
some greens are simply left untouched. 

This winter, there will be even more fine cut grass to protect and 
take care of, due to the course’s newly formed greens to resemble 
Donald Ross’ original design from 1925. Many greens were 
extended in the corners to fulfill that design and give it the classic 
Salem CC look, a process that was impressively completed in full 
over the past year. 

Bigger greens or not, there’s no guarantee the course will imme-
diately return to its immaculate form come spring. But you can 
bet Tyler and his men will once again have it ready for the Senior 
Open’s opening tee off June 26. 

“You want gradually colder weather so the grass can slowly go dor-
mant,” Tyler said of an ideal winter for the links. “Snow is good, 
and ideally you eventually want frozen ground and snow cover. 

“There’s not much we can do over the winter except to wait it out.”

Salem Country Club winterizes course in preparation for 2017 
U.S. Senior Open by Nick Gianinno Staff Writer Newbury News

Originally published December 26, 2016 in the NEWBURY NEWS

Ken Yuszkus 

KEN YUSZKUS/Staff photo. Salem Country Club prepares for the 2017's Senior Open. 12/14/16 
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PARKS & REC

Turfie on the National Mall
By Michael Stachowicz

It has been four years since I stopped being a greenkeeper, 
and I miss it. But I’m not going back. 

I miss being part of the profession that is so intense that 
friendships between greenkeepers form so easily. I miss be-

ing in a position, despite its flaws, of having what it is really the 
most control one can have over a landscape using other people’s 
money. I miss the complexity of problems and the combination 
of science and politics solutions require. And I miss the constant 
feedback, even if it is bad. 

In many ways, I am just a bureaucrat now, fighting to make 
a difference with tools ill-suited to the task compared to what I 
am used to. Since no one here really knows enough about what 
I do to offer any feedback, I work in a silo, self-motivating, be-
lieving in the mission of the National Park Service and trying 
to find a way to make an impact. Government all but assures 
that any change will be incremental. As a citizen, that is great. 
As someone who wants to make an impact, it is challenging. 

This has been healthy for me though, physically and person-
ally. My lifestyle is healthier and my personal relationships more 
engaging and abundant. I will live longer and feel better about 
myself for making this mid-life transition. The world seems 

Parks&Rec
From heavily used urban settings to iconic 
coastal turf, a trio of turfheads explain 
how thinking like a superintendent helps 
manage high-profile landscapes.

more open with more possi-
bilities than ever before. This, 
however, can be confusing 
to someone who has always 
known what his (narrow) path 
forward was. In the NPS, it 
seems a golf course superin-
tendent has more skills than 
just turf that are applicable – a 
perception anyone leaving the 
profession will struggle with.

The NPS’s mission is to 
preserve and protect public 
lands. I would argue it’s not 
that different from being a 
golf course superintendent. 
We both exist to protect the 
landscape from the group that 
hired us. And there is a minor-
ity of that group that will fight 
the premise that we all try to 

manage.
The park I work at, the 

National Mall and Memorial 
Parks, is different than most 
national parks in that it is 
really a city. But how this 
large park staffs itself says a 
lot about the multiple hats a 
golf course superintendent 
wears. While the park has a 
superintendent, she is more 
like a mayor. There is an inter-
pretive division that educates, 
much like a pro shop. But 
other than that, the divisions 
of resource management (nat-
ural and cultural along with 
environmental compliance), 
professional services (plan-
ning, landscape design), fa-
cility management (grounds, 
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PARKS & REC

roads, plumbing, electrical, 
signs, carpentry, custodial, 
etc.), fleet management, per-
mits (event guidelines) and 
a public information official 
all seem to parallel what golf 
course superintendents and 
staff do. 

But amongst all those, I 
sit by myself as the only turf 
management specialist in the 
entire park service. I do not 
have a staff, but I train the 
grounds crew and write/man-
age contracts to get turf work 
done. I lobby and network 
to get funding for turf and 
landscape projects. I helped 
secure partnerships that make 
up for a lack of operational 
funding, including profes-
sional turf equipment from 
John Deere. I have developed 
alternative funding sources 
through permit restructuring 
and cost recovery. In other 
words, it’s a bureaucratic ap-
proach to making a difference 
incrementally. 

I was hired to manage the 
$43-million restoration of 
the Mall. This has gone well. 
As a citizen, I am impressed 
with government contracting 
and project management. It is 
tough to see how the corrup-
tion that is assumed to exist 
in these situations would be 
able to happen. I was only 

one member of a team that 
managed it. I got the coolest 
part … the turf nerd stuff. 
But because I was part of the 
managing team, I felt removed 
from, not part of team imple-
mentation. 

I guess that’s it. I am part 
of several teams, but not the 
team that implements. I think 
that makes satisfaction dif-
ficult to feel. It was the teams 
that I used to be on at the club 
and the association level that I 
am having a hard time replac-
ing in my current life. My 
game is now a long one, work-
ing individually on making a 
difference at an institution 
incrementally so that future 
staff has the infrastructure, 
funding, training and profes-
sionals to make this park look 
and feel as it should. 

And that leaves me, the 
person who only ever wanted 
to be a greenkeeper, to decide 
whether I am still a turf per-
son who works for the Nation-
al Park Service or someone 
who is going to try to advance 
in the NPS who just happens 
to specialize in turf. 

Michael Stachowicz is head of turf 
management for the National Mall 
and Memorial Parks in Washing-
ton, D.C., and a former golf course 
superintendent.

“Government all but assures that any 
change will be incremental. As a citizen, 
that is great. As someone who wants to 
make an impact, it is challenging.”
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Have you ever heard the saying “A good mechanic is hard to Find”? 
Probably so, and being a superintendent of a golf course whose per-
formance relies on the skills of your equipment manager, you have 
a vested interest to have more individuals groomed to be mechanics 
for the golf industry. Would you like to do something that may 
improve our future?

Greater Lawrence Technical School in Andover Massachusetts, of-
fers work Co-Ops for their student equipment technicians training 
in automotive and engine repair. Automotive Program Director 
Robert Maiella, informs the school is always looking for additional 
work sites and new industries to broaden student experiences and 
expand the job opportunities for students after graduation. The 
structure of their schooling is one week classwork, one week work 
in the field (4 days minimum; 32hrs). Can your golf club uti-
lize another set of hands to work alongside the mechanic in your 
shop………?

Andover Country Club is utilizing a student scheduled on al-
ternate weeks through the fall, and will continue this winter. 
Superintendent Wayne LaCroix explains “They have been a supple-
ment to our current staff who oversee them and work on project 
style tasks; servicing golf carts, filter and oil changes, on Cushman 
and Utility Vehicles. We utilize them in a structured situation as 
they are beginning learners and they are not ready to float freely. 
I provide them manuals and they are learning about reel mowing 
equipment, and adjustments & hydraulics. ” This beginning expe-
rience for a young individual in a shop full of golf course equip-
ment may be the seed planted in the young minds of the students 
that may possibly grow into a return employee and future career.

Mr. Maiella further explains some detail about the Lawrence 
Tech Program: “ Students are eligible to participate in the co-op 
program about halfway thru their Junior year (11th grade) usually 
around February, providing they meet all of the school require-
ments. Ideally I like to put them on co-op during their junior year, 
have them work at the job full time during the summer, then back 
on co-op in the fall and continue co-op until they graduate. It does 
not always work out this way. But that’s okay. We can put them on 
any time during their senior year too. Wages: They are your em-
ployee so you can pay them whatever you think is fair for an entry 
level position. Most pay $10-13 per hour. The students will travel a 
distance for their intern opportunity. They must work a minimum 
of 30 hours a week during their co-op week, however they can 
work more if you need them to that is up to you! “

There is some paperwork that goes along 
with the process to get started:
a. A contract between the employer, student, and the school. 
b. You must provide us a copy of your workman’s comp insurance 
binder. 
c. We have to run a back ground check (cori-sori) on the people 
that will be working with the student 1-3 people. 
d. I will need to conduct a safety inspection of the work area that 
the student will be working in.

If you have interest learning more about the internship program, 
additional details may be found at this link.

You may also contact Program director: 
Robert Maiella 
Automotive Technology Lead Instructor 
Greater Lawrence Technical High School 
57 River Road Andover Ma 01810 
978-686-0194 Ext 3021, 2022 
rmaiella@glts.net

If you are a great distance from Greater Lawrence Tech; I recom-
mend you seek more local and regional technical schools in your 
region and inquire with the shop instructors. You may have a hid-
den gem and source for labor right down the road!

Successfully, 
Mark Casey, 
Territory Manager

MTE Turf Equipment Solutions 
118 Lumber Lane Tewksbury, MA

Providing the very best tools for natural & artificial turf surfaces !

617-990-2427 
Mcasey@mte.us.com

A Good Mechanic is Hard to Find by Mark Casey
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CONGRATULATIONS TO: 
Tom Flaherty on his retirement from Woods Hole 
Golf Club.

Stephen Hicks who has left Vesper Country Club for 
his new position as superintendent at Bull’s Bridge 
Golf Club in Connecticut.

Steve Murphy who has retired from Gannon Golf 
Club.

Peter and Alison Rappoccio on the birth of their 
daughter, Olivia.

Divot Drift

As in the past, The Newsletter continues to invite 
Affiliate members to submit a press release about 
new personnel, new products or a company bio. We 
will print each and every release free of charge. This 
is a great way to advertise for free. Who said nothing 
in this world is free? Free advertising to better your 
company, wow what an offer.

GCSANE Offers Website Banner advertising at 
www.gcsane.org
The price is $500 for one year which will be re-occurring annually from 
your first billing unless otherwise specified.

For more information, please contact Kris Armando 
at 508-745-8555 or karmando8@gmail.com

Past issues of the NEWSLETTER are available 
using this link: http://bit.ly/GCSANEnewsletters.

Back Issues!

The 2017 Annual Meeting was held at the Renaissance Hotel 
in Foxboro, MA. It is always exciting to visit the home of the 
Patriots even if it isn’t game day. We had an attendance of ap-
proximately 120 members and guests of our allied associations. 
In addition to our formal election of the 2017 Board of Directors, 
we had some very good speakers, starting with Bob Healy our 
2017 Distinguished Service Award recipient. Bob had an excellent 
acceptance speech in which he reflected on his past experiences 
within the industry and as an involved member of our association. 
Following lunch, we had Pat Jones from Golf Course Industry 
Magazine give us an excellent presentation which included a “State 
of the Industry” update as well as some key things to focus on to 
be successful in the New Year. Pat kept our audience engaged and 
entertained. Below is a list of the 2017 Board of Directors who were 
voted in at the meeting. The number of Board positions has been 
reduced to a total of nine positions, to be in accordance with the 
associations newly adopted bylaws in 2016.

President 
David Johnson 
Wianno Club

Vice President 
Jeffrey Urquhart 
The Milton Hoosic Club

Secretary/Treasurer 
Donald D’Errico 
Spring Valley Country Club

Director-Scholarship & 
Benevolence 
David Stowe, CGCS 
Newton Commonwealth Golf 
Course

Director 
Peter J. Rappoccio, CGCS 
Concord Country Club

Director-Affiliate 
Ed Downing 
New England Specialty Soils

Director 
John Ponti 
Nehoiden Golf Club

Director 
Brian F. Skinner, CGCS 
Bellevue Golf Club

Past President 
Michael Luccini, CGCS 
Franklin Country Club

2017 Annual Meeting 
Written by Greg Cormier, CGCS- Newsletter Editor
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Agresource, Inc.
100 Main St. 
Amesbury, MA 01913

Quality Compost, Soil & Mulch.

Dave Harding office: (978) 388-5110 
cell: (978) 904-1203

Mike Carignan 978-270-9132 
mcarignan@agresourceinc.com

www.agresourceinc.com

Allen’s Seed
693 S. County Trail 
Exeter, RI 02822

Specializing in quality seed, fertilizer, chemicals, 
& related golf course maintenance supplies.

1-800-527-3898 
info@allenseed.com

www.allensseed.com

Atlantic Golf & Turf
9 Industrial Boulevard 
Turners Falls, MA 01376

Specializing in agronomy through 
the distribution of fertilizer, seed & 
chemicals throughout New England.

Chris Cowan (413) 530-5040 
Paul Jamrog (401) 524-3322 
Scott Mackintosh CPAg (774) 551-6083 
Michelle Maltais (401) 835-0287

www.atlanticgolfandturf.com

A-OK Turf Equipment Inc.
1357 Main St. 
Coventry, RI 02816-8435

Lastec, Tycrop, Blec, Wiedenmann, 
Therrien, Graden, Sweep & Fill, 
Baroness, & used equipment.

Mike Cornicelli (401) 826-2584

Asphalt Services, Inc
210 New Boston Street 
Woburn, MA 01801

(781) 938-6800

Providing asphalt paving for golf car 
paths, walkways & parking lots. We 
also specialize in drainage, seal coating, 
crack sealing & line painting.

www.pavewithasi.com

Barenbrug USA
Great in Grass

10549 Hammond Hill Road 
East Otto, NY 14729

Bruce Chapman, Territory Manager 
(401) 578-2300

BASF Turf & Ornamental
PO Box 111 
West Dennis, MA 02670

“We don’t make the turf. 
We make it better.”

Pete Jacobson (919) 530-9062 
peter.jacobson@basf.com

BACKED by BAYER
Building on an already solid foundation of 
proven products to help you succeed.

Brian Giblin (508) 439-9809 
brian.giblin@bayer.com

John Bresnahan (413) 374-4102 
john.bresnahan@bayer.com

www.backedbybayer.com

Beals & Thomas, Inc.
144 Turnpike Road 
Southborough, MA 01772

32 Court Street 
Plymouth, MA 02360

Civil Engineers–Landscape Architects–Land 
Surveyors–Planners–Environmental Specialists

Sarah Stearns 508-366-0560 
sstearns@bealsandthomas.com

Beals & Thomas specializes in golf course site 
design services including irrigation pond analysis 
& design, drainage & utility improvements, 
permitting, hydrogeologic evaluations, 
construction administration, boundary & 
topographic surveys, master planning  
& project design.

The Cardinals, Inc.
166 River Rd., PO Box 520 
Unionville, CT 06085

Golf course & landscape supplies.

John Callahan (860) 916-3947 
Dennis Friel (617) 755-6558

Cavicchio Greenhouses, Inc.
110 Codjer Lane 
Sudbury, MA 01776

Annuals, perennials, garden mums,  
ground covers, loam, & mulch.

Darren Young (978) 443-7177

Charles C. Hart Seed Co., Inc.
304 Main St. 
Wethersfield, CT 06109

Authorized distributor for Bayer, Syngenta, 
Grigg Brothers foliar fertilizers, & Aquatrols. 
Specializing in custom seed blends.

Robin Hayes (508) 237-2642 
Dick Gurski (413) 531-2906 
Chris Bengtson (401) 474-4110

Country Club Enterprises
PO Box 670, 29 Tobey Rd. 
W. Wareham, MA 02676

Club Car golf cars, Carryall utility vehicles.

Keith Tortorella (508) 982-4820 
Danny Brown (603) 365-6751 
Mike Giles (978) 454-5472

Crop Protection Services
Suppliers of Chemicals, 
Fertilizer, & Grass Seed

(978) 685-3300

www.cpsagu.com

DAF Services, Inc.
20 Lawnacre Rd. 
Windsor Locks, CT 06096

Custom pumping solutions. Custom pump 
controls. Complete pump service. 
Serving all of New England.

Dick Young (860) 623-5207

DeLea Sod Farms
486 Church Street 
Wood River Junction, RI 02894

DeLea Sod Farms provides first quality 
tallgrasses & bentgrass to the landscape 
& golf markets. Full line of U.S. Silica 
Greens topdressing & bunker sands.

Scott McLeod 800-344-7637 
smcleod@deleasod.com

www.deleasod.com

Dependable Petroleum Service
One Roberts Road 
Plymouth, MA 02360

UST / AST facility maintenance, 
installation & compliance testing.

Bruce Garrett / Francis Turner 
508-747-6238

bgarrett@dependablecompany.com 
www.dependablecompany.com

Please patronize these Friends of the Association
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DGM Systems
153A Foster Center Road 
Foster, RI 02825

Golf & Sports Turf Specialty Products & Services

Office (401) 647-0550 
Manny Mihailides (401) 524-8999 
David Mihailides (401) 742-1177

Visit www.dgmsystems.com

ezLocator
115 Lordvale Boulevard 
North Grafton, MA 01536

A New Course Everyday!

Steve Boucini, Representative 
508-561-4079 
sboucini@gmail.com

www.ezlocator.com

Five Star Golf Cars & 
Utility Vehicles
724 MacArthur Boulevard 
Pocasset, MA 02559

E-Z GO Golf Cars, Cushman Utility Vehicles

Doug Hopper (401) 787-0514 
Tim Russell (603) 557-3463

G. Fialkosky Lawn Sprinklers
PO Box 600645 
Newton, MA 02460

Irrigation services to golf courses 
throughout New England.

Gary Fialkosky (617) 293-8632

www.garyfialkoskylawnsprinklers.com

Harrell’s LLC
19 Technology Drive 
Auburn, MA 01501

Turf & Ornamental supplies.

Chuck Bramhall (508) 400-0600 
Jim Cohen (978) 337-0222 
Mike Kroian (401) 265-5353 
Mike Nagle (508) 380-1668

Hartney Greymont
433 Chestnut Street 
Needham, MA 02492

Hartney Greymont is a company that specializes 
in tree care, landscape services, strategic 
woodland management & plant healthcare.

Adam Cervin (781)444-1227 ext. 6807

www.hartney.com

Helena Chemical Company
101 Elm Street 
Hatfield, MA 01038

National distributors of all your turf 
chemicals & fertilizers. Extensive line 
of Helena Branded wetting agents, 
foliars, micro nutrients & adjuvants.

Louis Bettencourt, CGCS (978) 580-8166 
Chris Leonard (339) 793-3705

www.helenachemical.com

Highland Financial Group
93 Worcester Street, Suite 103 
Wellesley, MA 02481

Provides insurance, financial planning & services.

Donna Walsh (781) 890-2958 
donna.walsh@axa-advisors.com

www.hfngrp.com

Hillcrest Turf Services
Mike Parks (617) 852-0479

Providing Air2G2 air injection, Imants 
root pruning, Rotadairon dethatching, 
Weidenman Super 600 & Seeding Services.

International Golf  
Construction Co.
5 Purcell Rd. 
Arlington, MA 02474

Golf course construction.

Antonios Paganis 
(781) 648-2351 
(508) 428-3022

Irrigation Management & Services
21 Lakeview Ave. 
Natick, MA 01760

Irrigation consultation, design, 
& system evaluation.

Bob Healey, ASIC, CID (508) 653-0625

Ken Jones Tire, Inc.
71-73 Chandler St. 
Worcester, MA 01613

Distributor of tires for lawn & garden, trucks, 
cars, industrial equipment, & golf cars.

Gerry Jones (508) 755-5255

LaCorte Equipment
LaCorte Equipment is your premier John  
Deere Golf Distributor in the Northeast.

John Winskowicz (978) 471-8351 
Bill Rockwell (508) 789-5293 
Dan Paradise (978) 853-2916 
Eric Berg (516) 473-3321

Call or visit our website at 
www.lacorteequipment.com

Larchmont  
Engineering & Irrigation
11 Larchmont Lane 
Lexington, MA 02420

Offering a full range of inventory for 
irrigation drainage, pumps, fountains & 
landscape lighting products & services for all 
of your residential & commercial needs.

(781) 862-2550 Susan Tropeano, 
Tim Fitzgerald tim@larchmont-eng.com

Lazaro’s Golf Course 
Supplies & Accessories
dba Hammond Paint & Chemical Co., Inc.

738 Main St., Suite 223 
Waltham, MA 02154

Complete line for all your of golf course 
supplies. Par Aide, Standard, Eagle 
One, turf & ornamentals, aquatics, turf 
marking paint, safety items, adjuvants.

Joe Lazaro–cell: (617) 285-8670 
Fax: (781) 647-0787 
Email: jlazaro698@aol.com

www.lazarogolfcoursesupplies.com

Maher Services
71 Concord Street 
N. Reading, MA 01864

Well drilling, pump service & well maintenance

Peter Maher cell: (781) 953-8167 
or (978) 664-WELL (9355) 
Fax (978) 664-9356

www.maherserv.com

Maltby & Company
30 Old Page Street, P.O. Box 364 
Stoughton, MA 02072

Provides expert tree pruning, tree removal 
& tree planting ser-vices. Our two other 
divisions include Natural Tree & Lawn Care, 
which treats for winter moth caterpillars, 
ticks & mosquitoes etc. Forest Floor 
recycling manufactures color enhanced 
mulch & natural composted leaf mulch.

For more information or to speak with one of our 
arborists please call 
Bill Maltby at (781) 344-3900

Please patronize these Friends of the Association
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MAS Golf Course 
Construction LLC
51 Saddle Hill Rd. 
Hopkinton, MA 01748

Fulfilling all your renovation 
and construction needs.

Matthew Staffieri (508) 243-2443

www.masgolfconstruction.com

McNulty Construction Corp.
P. O. Box 3218 
Framingham, MA 01705

Asphalt paving of cart paths, walkways, 
parking areas; imprinted asphalt.

John McNulty (508) 879-8875

MTE, Inc. – 
Turf Equipment Solutions
118 Lumber Lane,  
Tewksbury, MA 01864

New England’s source for equipment 
sales, service & parts. New & pre-owned 
mowers, tractors, attachments & much 
more from: Jacobsen, Turfco, Smithco, 
Ventrac, Redexim, Neary Grinders, Ryan, 
Buffalo Turbine, Mahindra, Husqvarna, 
Gravely, Standard, Par-Aide & others.

Office: (978) 654-4240.

Mark Casey: (617) 990-2427 
Matt Lapinski: (978) 551-0093

Mungeam Cornish 
Golf Design, Inc.
195 SW Main Street 
Douglas, MA 01516

Golf course architects

Office: (508) 476-5630 
Cell: (508) 873-0103 
Email: info@mcgolfdesign.com

Contact: Mark A. Mungeam, ASGCA

www.mcgolfdesign.com

New England Specialty Soils
435 Lancaster Street 
Leominster, MA 01453

1mm. Top Dressing Sand, High Density Bunker 
Sand, Rootzone Mixes, Tee Blends, Divot Mixes, 
Bridging Stone, Cart Path Mix, Infield Mixes, 
Inorganic Amendments, SLOPE LOCK Soil.

Ed Downing (978) 230-2300 
Bob Doran (978) 230-2244

www.nesoils.com

New England Turf
P.O. Box 777,  
West Kingston, RI 02892

Phone: (800) 451-2900 
Ernie Ketchum (508) 364-4428 
Mike Brown (508) 272-1827

www.newenglandturf.com

NMP Golf Construction Corp.
25 Bishop Ave. 
Ste. A-2, Williston, VT 05495

Golf course construction

Mario Poirier (888) 707-0787

Northeast Golf & Turf Supply
6 Dearborn Road 
Peabody, MA 01960

Complete line of Golf Course, 
Landscape & Lawn Care

Construction & Maintenance Supplies

Tom Rowell (978) 317-0673 
Bill Stinson (413) 668-7943 
Jeff Brown (508) 868-8495 
Dan Ricker (978) 317-7320

North Shore Hydroseeding
20 Wenham St. 
Danvers, MA 01923

Hydroseeding & erosion control services.

Brian King (978) 762-8737

www.nshydro.com

On-Course Golf Inc., 
Design/Build
16 Maple Street 
Acton, MA 01720

We serve all your remodeling & renovation 
needs. You can trust your project with us! 
We make you look good!

Sean Hanley (978) 337-6661

www.on-coursegolf.com

Putnam Pipe Corp.
Hopkinton & Taunton

Underground water, sewer, & drain pipe 
& fittings-Erosion & sediment control 
material. Free delivery & 24-hour service.

David Putnam toll free (855)-GETPIPE

Read Custom Soils
5 Pond Park Road, Suite 1 
Hingham, MA 02043

Custom soil blending, top dressing 
sands, Root zone blends, “early green” 
black sand, divot & cart path mixes.

Terry Driscoll, Garrett Whitney 
(888) 475-5526

Residex
165 Grove Street, Suite 70 
Franklin, MA 02038

Supplier of fertilizer, chemicals & grass seed.

Jim Pritchard 401-862-1098 
Glenn Larrabee 774-670-8880

Saturated Solutions
18 Evergreen Road 
Northford, CT 06472

Greg Moore (203) 980-1301

Saturated Solutions is the sole distributor of the 
Air2G2 Machine for sales & contracted services. 
Replenish your soils with oxygen when it needs 
it most in any conditions with no disruption.

saturatedsolutionsllc.com

Select Source
3208 Peach Street 
Erie, PA 16508

National, full line distributor of turf, 
ornamental & specialty products. Exclusive 
distributor of Prime Source branded 
pesticides & specialty products.

Mike Blatt, Northeast Territory Manager 
(814) 440-7658

SiteOne Landscape Supply, LLC
300 Colonial Parkway, Suite 600 
Roswell, GA 30076

Offering our customers the most complete line 
of products, service & expertise in the industry.

Ron Tumiski (800) 321-5325 ext. 6219

Slater Farms 
(Holliston Sand Products)
P. O. Box 1168, Tifft Rd. 
Slatersville, RI 02876

USGA recommended topdressing, 
root-zone mixes, compost, pea stone, 
angular & traditional bunker sand.

Bob Chalifour, CGCS (Ret.) 
(401) 766-5010 
Cell: (860) 908-7414

Please patronize these Friends of the Association



19January 2017

Please patronize these Friends of the Association
Sodco Inc.
PO Box 2 
Slocum, Rl 02877

1-800-341-6900

Black Beauty, Tall Fescue, Green & Fairway 
Height Bent, Short Cut Black Beauty, 
Short Cut Blue, 90-10 Fine Fescue

Installation options available 
Contact: Pat Hogan, Alicia Pearson

SOLitude Lake Management
Since 1998, SOLitude Lake Management 
has been committed to providing full service 
lake, pond & fisheries management services 
that improve water quality, preserve natural 
resources, & reduce our environmental 
footprint. Services, consulting, & aquatic 
products are available nationwide.

Tracy Fleming 888-480-5253

www.solitudelakemanagement.com.

Southwest Putting  
Greens of Boston
P.O. Box 827 
Westford, MA 01886

Synthetic turf, tee lines, practice greens, 
outdoor & indoor practice facilities.

Douglas Preston (978) 250-5996

Sportscapes Unlimited LLC
PO Box 1686 
Duxbury, MA 02332

Specializing in fairway aeration & 
cleanup, deep tine aeration, Air2G2 
aeration & full seeding services.

Mike Lucier 
617-913-8958 
mijke@sportscapesunlimited.com

sportscapesunlimited.com

Stumps Are Us Inc.
Manchester, NH

Professional stump chipping service.

Brendan McQuade (603) 625-4165

Syngenta Professional Products
P.O. Box 1775 
Wells, ME 04090

Melissa Hyner Gugliotti (860) 221-5712

Tartan Farms, LLC
P.O. Box 983 
West Kingston, RI 02892

Dave Wallace (401) 641-0306

Tom Irwin Inc.
11 A St. 
Burlington, MA 01803

Turf management products. Paul Skafas, Rob 
Larson, Chris Petersen, Greg Misodoulakis, 
Fred Murray (800) 582-5959

Tree Tech, Inc.
6 Springbrook Rd 
Foxboro, MA 02035

Foxboro, Wellesley, Fall River

Full service tree service specializing in 
zero impact tree removal, stump grinding, 
tree pruning & tree risk assessments by 
our team of Certified Arborists.

Andy Felix (508) 543-5644

Tuckahoe Turf Farms, Inc.
PO Box 167  
Wood River Junction, Rl 02894

Many varieties of turfgrass sod for  
the golf course.  
Bentgrass, Bluegrass, Fine and Tall 
Fescues, Blends and Mixes.

800-556-6985

Joe Farina 774-260-0093

jfarina@tuckahoeturf.com

Turf Products
157 Moody Rd. 
Enfield, CT 06082

Toro Equipment & Irrigation–
Serving the industry since 1970

800-243-4355

Bill Conley, Dave Dynowski,

Nat Binns (332) 351-5189 
Tim Berge (860) 490-2787, 
Andy Melone (508) 561-0364

www.turfproductscorp.com

Valley Green
14 Copper Beech Drive 
Kingston, MA 02364

Phone: (413) 533-0726 
Fax: (413) 533-0792

“Wholesale distributor of turf products”

Doug Dondero (508) 944-3262 
Jon Targett (978) 855-0932 
Joe Trosky (860) 508-9875

Winding Brook Turf Farm
Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Kathy Arcari (401) 639-5462

WinField
29 Gilmore Drive–Unit C 
Sutton, MA 01590

Using industry-leading insights to provide 
you with the products that help you win.

Jim Favreau (978) 815-9810

Winterberry Irrigation
2070 West Street 
Southington, CT 06489

Irrigation & Pump Installation & Service

Matt Faherty 860-681-8982 
mfaherty@winterberrygarden.com

Visit www.winterberryirrigation.com
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Golf Course Superintendents Association of New England 
The Newsletter–Rate Schedule

Send all Newsletter ads to:
Don Hearn, CGCS

300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766
Email: donhearn@gcsane.org

Member Rates:
Monthly 
Rate 

4 Times  
Per Yr.
(Save 5%)

6 Times  
Per Yr.
(Save 10%)

8 Times  
Per Yr.
(Save 10%)

Annual 
Rate
(Save 15%)

  ❏  1/4 page (vertical; 3.75” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 90.00 ❏  $ 342.00 ❏  $ 486.00 ❏  $ 648.00 ❏  $ 918.00

  ❏  1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $150.00 ❏  $ 570.00 ❏  $ 810.00 ❏  $1080.00 ❏  $1530.00

  ❏  Full Page (vertical; 7.5” wide x 10” deep) ❏  $200.00 ❏  $ 760.00 ❏  $1080.00 ❏  $1440.00 ❏  $2040.00

Non-Member Rates: *All payments must be received in full before the ad appears in The Newsletter.

  ❏  1/4 page (vertical; 3.75” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $120.00 ❏  $456.00 ❏  $648.00 ❏  $ 864.00 ❏  $1224.00

  ❏  1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $180.00 ❏  $684.00 ❏  $972.00 ❏  $1296.00 ❏  $1836.00

  ❏  Full Page (vertical; 7.5” wide x 10” deep) ❏  $240.00 ❏  $912.00 ❏  $1296.00 ❏  $1728.00 ❏  $2448.00

Ad Preparation Specifications:
File Specifications for Ads Supplied in Digital Format: Formats preferred are .GIF, JPG, and PDF. Full color is avail-
able with all ads. Please send ads to Don Hearn at the email address below.

THE NEWSLETTER DISPLAY ADVERTISING ORDER FORM

Company Name:  Phone: 

Address: 

Contact Name:  Email: 

Issues (List month and total number): 

 

Amount of Check:  (Made payable to “GCSANE”)

* Deadline for ads: The first of the month for that month’s issue.


